
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING HELD JUNE 19, 2023 REGARDING WIND 

TURBINES WITHIN 1.5 MILES OF LE ROY CORPORATE LIMITS 

 

The hearing for public comment was called to order at 6:00 PM with council members 

Dawn Hanafin, Justin Morfey, Kyle Merkle, Patti Welander, Matt Steffen, Ron Legner, and 

Kelly Lay in attendance.   

Staff members in attendance were Chief Williamson, Scott Bryant, Mayor Dean, David 

Jenkins and Anita Corso. 

Several members of the community were also in attendance. 

Mayor Dean opened the meeting with a brief review of the agenda. 

David Jenkins commented on the results of the survey posted on the city website and 

social media. Those results are attached to these minutes. 

Comments from council members included concerns over future expansion, interest in 

other forms of sustainable energy. 

Public comments express concerns over the noise, safety, and blinking lights.  One 

homeowner outside the city limits was concerned the city has the right to say what they 

can and cannot do with their land. 

After a last call for comments and hearing none Mayor Dean commented the council will 

vote on the issue at the meeting and all are welcome to stay. 

The public hearing ended at 7:09 PM. 

 

Anita Corso 

City of Le Roy 


